TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 7th July 2014
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Steven Wilcock

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Adrian Foulkes 

Councillor Karen Plumb


Councillor Chris Taylor

Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor Beverley Robinson 
Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Seb Wilcock
Apologies

PC Nigel Keates
Also Present

PCSO Trish Thompson, CCllr White
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 2nd June 2014 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Hartley, seconded by Cllr Steven Wilcock
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Hodgson declared an interest in the planning applications 13/14/0243P
Police Matters

The Police have been on ASB patrols today, and the crime figures for the past month were distributed.  2 Burglaries in property other than a dwelling, 1 vehicle crime, 3 criminal damage, 1 other and 5 ASB reports
Cash boxes have been stolen from shops at the top of Cotton Tree.  2 men have been arrested for this.
The changing rooms at the Recreation Ground have been broken into and damage was caused.  Pendle Council have been advised to change the locks and get it alarmed.
Wing Mirrors have been broken off cars, and there were some unidentified persons throwing gravel at passing cars on Skipton Road.  A passenger door has also been kicked in a road rage incident.
An unlocked ca has been accessed and the glove box has been gone through.  Nothing was taken
A broken fence where a sheep was getting into a garden has been repaired.
There have been complaints of noisy parties and a domestic dispute.
The resident of the Goat shed on Rock Lane has sold his pony and his caravan has been moved to Earby.  The land is up for sale, and PCSO Thompson has been advised that once this land is sold, the resident will move on permanently.
PCSO Thompson advised that there will be a Police presence at the Garden Festival.
Cllr Robinson advised that the wall opposite Bankfield Street has fallen down.  Apparently this was done by a car, but nothing has been reported to the Police.
Cllr Robinson advised that litter had been dumped near to the Recreation Ground, and there was a receipt in it with a name on.  This was passed to PCSO Thompson for following up.
Cllr Hartley asked about a scrap car on a garage site to the rear of the terraced row on Rock Lane.  PC Keates has already spoken to the vehicles owner, and as it is his own land, there is nothing that the Police can do.
The caravan that had been at the side of the Millennium Garden at Cotton Tree has now gone and has been reported as stolen.
PCSO Thompson left the meeting at 7.15pm
CCllr Paul White

CCllr White advised that Lancashire County Council are planning to incur a parking charge on Wycoller car park.  Pendle Borough Council are challenging this, as there are no other car parks in Pendle who charge for parking.  Pendle is one of the only borough's in Pendle who do not charge.
Lancashire County Council are withdrawing their footpath maintenance and staff.  This is all to be controlled from Preston.  It is widely recognised that Pendle have some of the best footpaths in the area.
The depression in the road at Cemetery House cannot be found by the Highways team.  Adele to contact Simon Bucknell and ask him to liaise with Cllr Robinson so they can identify it together.
The damage to the bridge at the bottom of Winewall will be repaired in August.
CCllr White has requested the funding bid of £500 for Trawden in Bloom.  Adele to liaise with Rebecca Ramsey to arrange payment
Planning have written to the person who has removed the vegetation from the tram lines to ask them to stop any further works as no permission for this has been carried out.  The resident has responded advising that there has always been a right of way here, but planning have evidence to suggest to the contrary
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CCllr White is still trying to get the gate put on the corner at the Recreation ground
 
Residents Issues
Cllr Seb Wilcock introduced John Knight to the meeting who is the resident at Floats Mill, Hollin Hall who has erected the bollards outside his property.  He feels that these bollards are not causing any obstruction, although Cllr Hartley advises that there are several people who advised to the contrary.  Mr Knight advised that, if there are any access issues whilst his car is parked there, then he would move it.  Mr Knight was advised that this piece of land was part of the land acquired when he purchased the house, but does not have anything in writing.  According to the Land Registry maps, this land is currently unadopted, and does not appear on Mr Knight's deeds.  He feels that the turning needs of vehicles was taken into account when he put the bollards up.  It is believed that in the original agreement from when these houses were built, that this piece of land was to stay as part of the highway for the purposes of 'right of access' to those who live up the Muck Hole.  CCllr White knows that there have already been claims against Rainbow Homes for mis-selling properties at Hollin Hall, and wonders whether this is another.  CCllr White will check with the planning department and see what the original agreement was.  Once this information has been received, a plan for moving-on can be taken from this point.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Adele reported that Granville is no longer trading as his vehicle has broken down and he cannot repair it.  He is very sorry and upset about this, but feels it would be better for him to give up completely with his services. There was a discussion about a way forward on this, and Cllr Steven Wilcock thinks that he might know someone who may be interested in taking up this position.  He will speak to the man, and report back at the next meeting.
It was recognised that the village is looking wonderful again, and Cllr Crompton gave a vote of thanks to Cllr Robinson for her hard work again this year.  This was seconded by Cllr Reyner and echoed from the rest of the Councillors.  Cllr Steven Wilcock reported that 4 people helped Mrs Wilcock clear the weeds on Cobbly path.
Jack Greenwood's poem has been delivered and it looks great.  Cllr Reyner to mount on steel and Cllr Hodgson will put up above the bench near to the War Memorial before the Garden Festival.
Community Centre

Cllr Steven Wilcock advised that Ian Waddington and John Bowes were going to do the grounds maintenance at the side of the Community Centre where the notice board is.
The transfer is now taking place and has been approved by Pendle Borough Council.  It was the only one that was approved at their recent meeting.  The group are now waiting for charity status approval, and all 11 committee members have signed to accept the changes and will not charge the Garden Festival for its use.  The Garden Festival will become part of the Committee
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley could not attend the meeting, but has been advised that the wind turbine at Cowfield Farm has been rejected

 
Allotments
Cllr's Plumb and Foulkes and Adele met before the meeting to talk to disgruntled allotment tenants.  None of whom turned up.  There were only  people there who are enthusiastic about getting an allotment.
Cllr Taylor has spoken to Susan Coates, and there seems to be some confusion about which plot Ms Coates could be offered.  Everyone has been asked to refer any allotment queries to either Cllr Foulkes or Cllr Plumb via the team mailbox which is trawdenpc.allotments@gmail.com as they have everything in hand and know where all plots are currently up to.
Cllr Foulkes has received a query from one allotment tenant who needs a tree cutting down as it is tipping over.  Cllr Foulkes to discuss with John Whiteside who will get the necessary approval from Pendle Council and remove if appropriate.  Maximum spend of £100 proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Crompton all in favour
An official complaint about Cllr's Plumb and Foulkes has been sent into Pendle Council be a current tenant of an allotment who has been asked to vacate.  Adele to put together a response for this and ask what the original complaint was about. 
Memorial for Raymond Clough

Adele has asked Victor who has given the name of a friend who he is sure will do this.  Adele to contact and obtain cost. 

Parish Matters

Cllr Foulkes has been approached by a resident of Bannister Close who would like the Parish Council to adopt a piece of land across from number 1.  The resident would like to plant bushes and trees on this land, but concerns were raised 
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about where children could play as this would only leave the road.  Adele to look into the possible adoption, then the use 
of the land can be determined after this.  Cllr Foulkes to ask the resident not to plant anything without obtaining permission first.  There were also concerns about who would be responsible if there was an issue with the trees or bushes that were planted.  Cllr Hodgson proposed that this area be adopted if available, seconded by Cllr Robinson, all in favour
 
Cllr Robinson asked that Adele send a letter to Janis Tattersall of Colne Road for her kind donation of £40 towards Trawden in Bloom
Cllr Steven Wilcock has spoken to English Heritage who are looking into the Victorian Toilet.  Cllr Robinson has recently received an e-mail from David Morris at the Heritage Centre offering money for this.  Cllr Steven Wilcock to look into this.
Planning Applications

14/14/0220P – Demolition of existing stables, erection of storage barn, stable block, relocation of middens and use of land for equine purposes at Germany Farm, Wycoller Road, Trawden.  Sent out, no objections received
14/14/0226P – Erection of 225kw turbine (30m to hub, 47m overall height) including foundations and cable trench at Cowfield Farm, Burnley Road, trawden.  Sent out, response from Adrian stating that any wind turbines need to be all in one location
14/14/0243P – conversion and extension of outbuilding to create single dwelling including creation of parking area and ground mounted solar panels within cartilage at cemetery House, colne Road, Trawden.  No objections regarding this application, although it must be in-keeping with the neighbouring property
14/14/0266P – erection of single storey extension to side of 1 Bough Gap Barns, Keighley Road – sent out, no responses received
Correspondence

Request for a Trawden Official guide
Copy of an official complaint against Adrian Foulkes, Karen Plumb and adele Waddington from Philip Mousdale from Heather Dawson
Briefing note on support services criteria final 2 June 2014 from LCC
Notice that the Scrutiny Management Committee Meeting is being held on 24th June
Pendle Countryside Access forum minutes received
Email received from Paul Kenny asking for contact  for the church to see if they would like to use his music
Environmental Bulletin received
Email received about onshore gas and oil
Fairtrade update received
Letter from Susan Coates about plots 21 and 23.
Email from Newground about flood events
Advice received that Robin House Lane will be closed 3/9/14 to 19/9/14
Finance
Cheque number 1075 for £52.52 was issued to Adele Waddington for June Expenses
Cheque number 1076 for £102.57 was issued to Cllr Beverley Robinson for expenses 
Cheque number 1077 for £14.70 was issued to PBC for copying costs
Cheque number 1078 for £241.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for May hours
Cheque number 1079 for £868.30 was issued to Gledstone Gardens

Cheque number 1080 for £216 was issued to Textstyles

Cheque number 1081 for £492 was issued to ian Salter for gardening costs at Harambee surgery

Cheque number 1082 for £90.24 was issued to JRB Enterprise for dog gloves

Cheque number 1083 for £268.68 was issued to Adele Waddington for June pay

Cheque number 1084 for £26.60 was issued to HMRC

Cheque number 1087 for £205 was issued to Birro for poem plaque

Meeting closed 9.05pm
Next meeting 1st September, 7:00pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
October – 6th
November – 3rd
December – 1st
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